

## SALEM LUTHERAN CHURCH & SCHOOL Weekly Newsletter February 16, 2023

# A NOTE FROM THE PRINCIPAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

We are excited to already have children signing up



for summer camp! If you need a payment plan in order to sign up early, please let the office know. The sooner we know how

many children to expect the better! Tell your friends too!



Next week is Pack the house! Please join us at Leo's pizza. Mention this event and Salem will receive a donation from your meal

purchase. Dine in or carryout, but don't forget to mention Salem!!

<u>FED ON HIS WORD-</u> Each week we are given the opportunity to hear the preaching of His Word. Together, we Rejoice as we share in the fellowship of our Lord, and we respond to worship as His Called People of Faith. Please encourage your child to attend both Church and Sunday School each week to enable them to know more about Jesus.

PRAYER FAMILIES- Each day we pray for all our students and their families. It has long been a custom of our school to divide our families each year by the number of school weeks and especially pray for them in our morning devotions: Jennings and Norris

<u>WEEKLY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE</u>- Please have your news items in by noon on Tuesdays. Thank you!

#### WEEKLY LUNCH MENU -

<u>Thursday, February 16<sup>th</sup></u> Chicken Nuggets, Vegetable, Fruit and Milk

 $\underline{\text{Friday, February 17}^{\text{th}}}$  No School – Teacher's Work Day

Monday, February 20<sup>th</sup> No School – President's Day <u>Tuesday, February 21<sup>st</sup></u> Breakfast Tacos w/ Bacon or Ham, Fruit, Vegetable, and Milk

### **Upcoming Events:**

Mark your calendars now!

**Feb. 16-** Pack the House at Leo's Pizza Open enrollment begins

Feb. 17- NO SCHOOL- Teacher Work Day

Feb. 20- NO SCHOOL- President's Day

Feb. 21- basketball practice 4-5 pm

Feb. 23-6 pm- basketball game at home

Wednesday, February 22<sup>nd</sup> Salisbury Steak, Mashed Potatoes, Vegetables, Fruit and Milk Thursday, February 23<sup>rd</sup> – Pulled Pork, Vegetable, Fruit and Milk Friday, February 24<sup>th</sup> Stuffed Crust Pizza, Salad, Fruit and Milk

Featured Class:

PRESCHOOL 3's from: Mrs. Wiegand: Our class had a fantastic Valentines party with thanks to all you wonderful parents for sending treats. The Valentine mail boxes turned out great and it was a good experience for the students to help plan and build. Next week we will learn about our community and the people in it. We will feature several occupations that people in the community have and what they do. Our Letter will be "D". In music we will sing counting songs 1-10.

PRE-SCHOOL 4's & KINDERGARTEN News from Mrs. Lysaythong: Learning Focus: Valentine. This week the students are learning why we celebrate Valentine's Day not just in America but in other countries as well. On Tuesday was our Valentine's Day party and the students all passed out their cards and candies to friends and teachers. The students will finish off their week with a 3-D recycled heart and participate in a water volume science experiment. Last week's learning focus was

Opposites. The students learned about opposites, played opposites game, and created opposite artworks. Below is an image of their right and left hands which showcase their understanding of the concept of opposites.



1st & 2nd Grade News from Mrs. Deborah Steinacher: For the week of Feb. 21, memory for first grade will be #24 and memory for second grade will be #64. In religion we will be learning about Jesus' ministry. We will be learning about the good Samaritan and when Jesus was at Mary and Martha's home. In reading and spelling we will be on unit 5.2. We will be reading fiction stories and relating our lives and what we already know to the stories. Please go over the memory and spelling words at home. Thank you for helping with this. The February book report is due February 21. The class is doing a great job of picking out books for their book reports. In math we will be writing fact families, looking for patterns, working with a bar graph, tally marks, and estimating the sum of two and three digit numbers. In science we have started a new booklet. We are learning about what causes sound, why some sounds are loud or soft, and measuring the loudness of sounds. In social studies we will be learning about the climate in various regions and the effect of weather changes. Then we will compare urban, suburban, and rural areas. We would like to thank Harrison J. for providing us with our afternoon snack next week. We all greatly appreciate the snack break. Have a wonderful week! God's blessings!

#### 3<sup>rd</sup>. 4<sup>th</sup> & 5<sup>th</sup> Grade News from Mrs. Blayre Petri: